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Brothers, wives ring in 2007 in fine style

   See GK REPORT Page 4
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Thanks for your memories of 9487

by Roger Sonnenfeld, GK
Happy New Year was heard 

loud and clear on New Years 
Eve.  The sound of happy fun 
people was clearly in the air and 
coming from our Hall.  What a 

great evening, 
the decorations 
were unbeliev-
able, the mood 
festive and ev-
eryone enjoy-
ing each others 
company.  

Nelson “The 
Maitre d” Swee-
n e y  d r e s s e d 
smartly in his 

tuxedo greeting newcomers at 
the door and moving from table 
to table making all in attendance 
feel welcome. 

 The DJ. kept the crowd mov-
ing and grooving to all kinds of 
tunes. Joe Schulte (and later in 
the evening his able assistant Bill 
Priester) kept all things liquid 
pouring smoothly at the bar.

Yes the effort put forth by our 
Brother Nelson Sweeney and his 
team was superb. The hall was 
completely decorated in gold 

PARTY TIME: Brothers (l to r) Joe Schulte, Bill Priester, Grand Knight Roger 
Sonnenfeld and Hector Guzman have fun at the Knights New Years Eve party. 

and black flowing curtains, ac-
cent lighting, the center pieces 
sprouting gracefully into the air, 
and a dance floor big enough to 
actually dance on.  

Yes Brothers, there was a New 

Years Dance, a fabulous one, 
Thank you Nelson, Stephanie, 
Laura and the rest of your team 
for your unbelievable talents, 
and energy.   

by John Ojeda, Past GK

Gentlemen and our lovely ladies, Bishop John-
son Council is celebrating 20 years in existence this 
month.

 This does not begin to tell the story of this Council.  
There have been many events and opportunities for 
the men of Bishop Johnson Council to come together 
in Faith, Family and Fraternity.

We want you to share with all of us the moments 
you remember in those last 20 years. We want to re-
member those members who have gone beyond the 
call of duty during that time. We want to hear from you 
about what makes you proud of your Council, people 
you remember, important and everyday Knight events, happy stories, 
tearful stories, and fond memories.

My hope is to get enough memories to put together a special bul-

Happy 20th Birthday

Grand Knight’s Report

     See MEMORIES Page 3



Bishop William R.
Johnson Council 

2006-2007 Officers

Grand Knight 
Roger Sonnenfeld
458-6508

District Deputy #89
Guy Gottschalk, 551-6494

Chaplain 
Fr. Efrain Flores, SVD
Parochial Vicar 951-8599

Deputy Grand Knight
John Piccolo, 951-1550

Chancellor
Mike Sofka, 587-1860

Warden
Jim Breen, 837-5567

Advocate
Joe Schulte, PGK 770-7884

Treasurer
Steve Seastrom, 713-5663
Recorder
Randy Gamache, 951-3635
Outside Guard
Charles Young, 422-9814
Inside Guard
Frank Kloer, 462-3188
Financial Secretary
Bill Breen, PGK, 770-4939
Lecturer
John Kistner 380-4377
Trustees 
Rich Piecuch, PGK, (1st)  
830-1475
Pat Walloch, PGK, (2nd)
859-9552 
John Ojeda, PGK (3rd) 
595-0990 jfo2mko@cox.net
Chapter Delegates
Rich Piecuch, PGK
Roger Sonnenfeld
Pat Walloch, PGK
Chapter Alternates
John Ruelas, PGK 951-7571
Bill Breen, PGK
Mike Sevcsisin, PGK 
581-0503
Insurance Field Agent
Dan Huffman 547-6614
daniel.huffman@kofc.org
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Joe LaRosa

 Nelson, Stephanie Sweeney

Maintenance Update

by Gene Ganley
About 190 feet of fence that extends from the church ground level 

to the lower parking lot has been installed.
The fence did not have adequate bracing at the center of each of 

19 panels.
We designed and had the braces fabricated. 

Then we attached the braces to the center of the 
fence’s lower rails and anchored  these braces 
to the concrete walk.

Thank you to Council members Bob Morgan, 
Gene Ganley, Dan Ramella and our GK Roger 
Sonnenfeld for a job very well done.

Knight of the Month

Family of the Month

Some fence-mending completed at church

Congratulations to Brother Joe LaRosa, our Knight of the Month.  
Joe has supported our council many ways. Not only last month 
but all year by organizing and running our phone tree information 
system.  

That takes time and organizational skills that are appreciated by 
all.  Not to mention his help and support of our youth programs, by 
volunteering at several events, recently the successful soccer shoot 
out. We are blessed to have you Joe, thanks for all you do

                 .                                           – Roger Sonnenfeld, GK

Congratulations to the Sweeneys, our family of the month.  Nelson, 
Stephanie and friends did a wonderful job promoting and staging the 
New Years Eve Dance. We all noticed Nelson and Stephanie promot-
ing and selling tickets after the Masses. They also approached other 
parishes to increase the attendance. The time involved in the days 
prior to the event was considerable.

They are both wonderful and giving people, so take a moment to 
thank the Sweeneys when you see them next.  

        –   Roger Sonnenfeld GK.

by Randy Gamache, Recorder

            See HIGHLIGHTS page 5

January meeting highlights

Communications
   Bill Breen read a thank you letter a young girl from our parish 
(Louise) who received money from the MR drive that allowed 
her to go to camp.

New Year’s Eve Party
   Nelson Sweeney reported a successful event with 111 tickets 
sold, 26 from our Parish. A small profit was made and plans are 
in the works do it again in 2007.
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The beat goes on ....  Thanks 
to the 

Monday Crew:  
by Gene Ganley 
and George Nothhelfer

Richard and Barbara 

Ciolek, Jay Donahue, 

Gerry and Vivian 

DuBois, Gene Ganley, 

Hector Guzman, Bob 

and Judy Morgan, Dan  

Ramella, John Ruelas, 

Bob  Short,  Sister 

Agnes Steiner, Otis  

Givenrod. 

Recycling   

Our program goes on success-
fully. The amount of newspapers 
taken in was adequate last month 
and the rest of our recyclables was 
over the top.

We continue to get a good 
response Mondays from Forest 
Gardens Mobile Home Park col-
lecting newspapers, and an abun-
dance of other recyclables the 
second Saturday of the month.

Winners of the $50 Savings 
Bond last month were Rob Balen, 
Ken Baer, Patti Delmore and Sam 
Hana.

Our Council members, with 

the help of our Santiago teens, 
get the job done every month, 
prompting us to give a prayer of 
thanks to God.

Now is the time to thank  the 
following: George Nothhelfer, 
Gene Ganley, Rich Piecuch, 
Pat Bole, Joe DeProspero, Bob 
Morgan, John Piccolo, Jim Bai-
ley, Rich Mulhaupt, Richard and 
Michael Shirashi, Yazmin Muniz, 
Nathan Ho, Justin Davis, Claude 
Makin, Dennis DeRosia, Dan 
Ramella, Becky Reese, Andy 
Kotnik, Pete Kellen, Rich Quinn, 
Charles Young, Rick Reynolds, 
Pat Walloch, and David and Rob 
Balen.

From page 1
letin that will record this history 
for those who come after us.  So 
do not ignore this request, send 
us those stories. 

No computer? No problem.
Just drop a note off at the 

Church Rectory and address it to 
the Knights of Columbus.  

If you don’t feel articulate 
enough to put it on paper, call 
John Ojeda at 595-0990, tell me 
your story and I will write it. 

You can review it prior to 
any comments being published.  
If you have a computer, email 
your memories to Jim Breen 
(jimbreen@lwsbnews.com), 
John Ojeda (john.ojeda@cox.net) 
or Roger Sonnenfeld (rogerac-
cessx@sbcglobal.net).

This Council has a great  his-
tory.  

Help us preserve it and the 
many men, ladies and memories 
that make the Knights of Santiago 
proud of the 20 years of service to 
the Church and our community.

Christmas is a time of giving, and this past one was no exception 
for the Knights of Bishop Johnson Council.  Your Council is always 
willing to give of its time for a good cause. What better cause then 
to make the church shine forth in Christmas splendor?

Not only does our Council pay for the trees but we also pick up, 
deliver,  set them up, and take them down.  Gene Ganley and Robert 
Morgan picked up the trees in Aliso Viejo.  Santiago’s Environmental 
Ministry head Kay Kenson had already picked out the trees.  

When they were delivered to church, Tom Haas was pressed into 
service and helped put them in tree stands so they could be watered.  
Earlier in the week Karen and Pat Cardinale assisted Kay with some 
of the decorations.  

On Saturday the big work was done by Kevin Mooney, not a 
Knight yet, Mark and Courtney Bustamante, George Nothhelfer, 
Adele Beach, Eileen and Sean Goodman, Pat and Karen Cardinale, 
Jim Breen, Richard Mills, and John Ojeda. Also helping  Kay were 
Joann Cashman, John’s wife,  Don and Cora Brown and Mary Ojeda.  
Mary had to make sure the garland was hanging properly.  Don is not 
a Knight.  He needs to become a Catholic first then a Knight.

Taking down always goes so much easier.  Once again Karen and 
Pat Cardinale began taking down decorations with Kay at 9 a.m.   
That night the job got finished with Gary Clack, Randy Gamache, 
John Ojeda, Jim Breen, Don Leuer, and George Nothhelfer.  Don 
and Cora Brown also helped.  The evening takedown was finished 
in less than 90 minutes.

I cannot thank the Knights and others who come together, have a 
good time, work hard and do these Good deeds enough.  I am proud 
to be a member of the Knights of Bishop Johnson Council.

– John Ojeda, PGK

Brothers helped brighten 
church at Christmas MEMORIES                               



 Service Program 
Directors
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Program Chairman
John Piccolo,  951-1550
johnpicc@yahoo.com

Newsletter Editor
Jim Breen
jimbreen@lwsbnews.com
837-5567, 701-7970 (cell)

Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270

Church, Community
Activities
Tom Murphy, 699-2703

Youth and Family
Tom Murphy, 699-2703

Membership
Mike Williams, PGK 
830-6730

Public Relations
Jeff Carta, 510-9862

Recycling
George Nothhelfer, 
859-3203
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270

Sick & Bereavement
Med: John Piccolo/951-1550
johnpicc@yahoo.com
Death: Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Harry Milby, 837-6843

Fourth Degree
Bill Priester, 457-0230
Pro Life/Day of Sharing/
Holy Hour
Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

01 James/Audrey Machulda

01 Norris/Margaret Rudon

02 Donald/Sharon Leuer

07 Jerome/Kathy Delmore

10 Richard/Patricia Piecuch

14 William/Pearl Breen

14 William/Alvina Studley

15 Mike/Mary Williams

16 Richard/Jeanne Donovan

17 John/Mary Ojeda

20 James/Denise Brockman

23 Lawrence/Rita Bishop

26 Mark/Terry Denman

14 Tim Campion
15 Eileen Reinhoel
16 Horace Perreria
16 Penny Piccolo
17 Leslee Peters

17 Lawremce Brewer
17 Frank Ury
17 Lawrence Brewer

     18 Christine Goebel
     21 Janet Gamache
     22 William Furniss
     22 George Loos
     24 Virginia Sotelo
     25 Betty Naumann
     26 Rol. Fernandez
     28 Ann Smith
     28 Olvaldo Masquida
     29 Robert Epperson

01 Rolland Stokes
01 Mark Bustamante                 
02 Kenneth Lane
02 Jeff Martinez
03 Richard Petrash PGK
04 Rev.Gilberto Escobedo
05 Chip Orlowski
06 Robert Balen
06 William Leahy
06 Rita Schulte
07 Paul Finorio 
07 David Sparks
12 James Brockman
12 Danuta Zakrzewski
13 Norris Rudon
13 Robert Williston
14 Tom Canaris
14 Etienne Plauche

GK REPORT: 
Dinner at Santiago: This month I hope to start what will grow into 

a monthly event.  It would be “Dinner at Santiago” held one Saturday a 
month, a spaghetti dinner served after the 5 p.m. Mass.  

A place to gather, chat with friends, make new ones, break bread as 
one family and community. Now in the planning stages, I hope to have 
dates by our general meeting Feb. 7. Please let me know of any ideas you 
might have to help make this a growing, successful event.  

On Saturday, Jan. 6,  Orange County Chapter put on a “Holy Sprit Style” 
prime rib dinner to honor our State Deputy Emilio Moure.  Emilio shared 
his vision for the Knights here in Orange County and California. 

Stressing membership, fellowship, Special Olympics, wheel chair 
program and the MR Drive, he has a great deal of energy and passion 
about what we do.  We are blessed to have his leadership. 

On Sunday morning I was able to attend the Orange County Chapter 
breakfast in Fountain Valley to honor our past President Randy McMa-
hon. Randy was being watched over by a large picture of our blessed 
Monsignor Salmon and you could almost here him roasting Randy just 
like any other meeting. 

Not to be outdone, several of Randy’s officers joined in to have a little 
fun at Randy’s expense. Thank you Randy McMahon for your service to 
our Chapter and Council.

Happy Birthday! This month marks the 20th anniversary of Council 
9487.  I can’t help but wonder if at that first general meeting those men 
imagined what they created here at Santiago. Have we exceeded their 
expectations?  I think so. Come celebrate your Council’s birthday on 
Wednesday, Feb. 7. Cake and refreshments will be served after our gen-
eral monthly meeting. 

 

From page 1

February
Birthdays

February
Anniversaries



SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

KNIGHTS

KNIGHTS OF COLLUMBUS

- Page 5 -

     

K of C Bishop William R. Johnson 
Council 9487 

February 2007   

JANUARY MEETING HIGHLIGHTS
From page 2
Recycling
   Gene Ganley reported that the program raised 
$2,294 last month, one of the highest totals ever.
Theo’s Work Valentines Dance
   It’s coming up this month and volunteers are 
needed. The actual date is yet to be determined. 
Please see Roger Sonnenfeld. 

Golf Tournament
   Tentative dates for this year’s event are June 10 
or June 24. More information will follow.
Entertainment Books
   Rich Piecuch said 255 books have been sold, 
a slight decrease from last year. The profit was 
$1,800.

Recycling
7 to noon

1st Friday
Adoration
Groundhog 
Day

First Degree
Practice
7:30 p.m.

First Degree
Practice
7:30 p.m.

Valentine’s
Dayt

                                                 1             2       3                      

           4            5            6            7           8             9      10

          11        12        13           14          15          16        17

          18          19        20           21          22         23        24

          25           26         27          28

Mobil  Park
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m

Mobil Park
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m
Pres. Day

Mobil Park
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m
Pres. Day

Officers
Meeting
7:30 p.m
Ash Wed.

Mobil  Park
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m

First Degree
Practice
7:30 p.m.

First Degree
Practice
7:30 p.m.

 General
 Meeting  8
Happy 20th
to # 9487

Chapter
Meeting
Washington’s
Birthday

Feast of
St. Blaise

Flag Day

Super Bowl
Sunday


